 Town of Dudley 
Board of Selectmen
Finance, Appropriation and Advisory Committee

Monday, March 13, 2023 @ 6:30pm
Dudley Municipal Complex
71West Main Street

Dudley, MA  01571

Room 321A

Some matters have been taken out of agenda order but were typed up in agenda order for ease of locating information when necessary.

1. Open Public Meeting, Call to Order, Pledge of Allegiance:

 The Honorable Jason Johnson opened the meeting 6:33pm.  In attendance were the Honorable Kerry Cyganiewicz, Honorable John Marsi, Honorable Steven Sullivan and Honorable Mark Landry.  Also present was Jonathan Ruda, Town Administrator.  Michelle Jervis, Administrative Secretary, was absent. 
Steven Sullivan conveyed the Board’s sympathies to the family of George Patrinos, whose wife, Wendy Patrinos passed away last week after a long battle with cancer.   

2. Appointments:

Election Workers – John Marsi motioned to appoint Brian McCoy of 13 Sunset Drive and James Kalwarczyk of 21 Sawmill Rd as Election Workers with a term to expire 9/30/2023.  Kerry Cyganiewicz seconded.  Unanimous 5-0.
Registrar – John Marsi motioned to reappoint Mary Palazzo as a Registrar with a term to expire March 31, 2026.  Steven Sullivan seconded.  Unanimous 5-0.

3.  Town Administrator’s Report:
Mr. Ruda stated that he met with Mass Development and the Town Planner regarding a feasibility study/roadmap on the town owned property behind the courthouse for future development.  An environmental scientist will be going out to the site next week to make sure we have no environmental issues moving forward.  Also, we will be having the public forum at the high school on March 22, 2023 @ 6:30pm along with the FAA and School Committee to hear from Matt Abraham on the FY24 budget and for anyone to ask questions about the override.  Progress is underway for online payroll.  Chief Karlowicz has had several meetings with Harpers and they have been very productive.  

.  

4. New Business:

a.    True North Consulting – Dimitrios Hilton – Cybersecurity Assessment – Mr. Hilton, consultant for True North Consulting, came before the Board to inform the Selectmen about the Cybersecurity Assessment that was done three years ago.  He stated that in Dudley there were several IT departments, and his company did an assessment unifying and disbursing reports to each department.  They set out to do all the tangible things that he could and that the Town Administrator and IT worked closely with him and his team for an ongoing security program.  He feels the state grant for the study and the town’s funds were used wisely.  He will be reporting in executive session on the details of the report.   The Board thanked him. 
b.   Sean Bowes – Pam Mass Challenge – Request permission to hold a toll booth on Saturday, June 2, 2023 from 9am to noon at the town line with a rain date of June 10, 2023.  Mr. Bowes stated that this is the 11th year he has asked for the request, and he has been doing the race for the past 13 years.  John Marsi motioned to approve the request to hold a toll booth on June 2, 2023 from 9am to noon at the town line to raise money for Pan Mass Challenge.  Mark Landry seconded.  Unanimous 5-0.

c.   Intent to layout Partridge Hill Rd.  – Mr. Ruda stated that the final step from the Board is to refer the layout of Partridge Hill Rd., that has approved the betterment agreement, to the Planning Board.  Steven Sullivan motioned for the Board of Selectmen to vote on its intention to lay out Partridge Hill Rd as a public way and refer the petition and layout plan to the Planning Board pursuant to G.L Chapter 41, §81G and §81I.  Kerry Cyganiewicz seconded.  Unanimous 5-0.

5. Old Business:

6.    Student Representative – Vanessa Baclawski informed the Board Shepherd Hill has been very busy.  Lots of sports are starting up and National Honor Society induction on April 6, 2023. 
7.  Departmental Communication:
 Chief Karlowicz informed the Board that the Dudley-Charlton Education Foundation is having an awards night for “Heroes Among Us” on April 1, 2023 at the Southbridge Hotel.  One of the “Heroes” being honored is Officer Phil Megas, who is the Student Resource Officer.  Another “Hero” Jim Rivera, who works in maintenance at Charlton Middle School but is also one of our reservists.  Both show integrity and he is proud of both officers. 
8.   Adjournment:

John Marsi motioned to adjourn at 9:30pm.  Kerry Cyganiewicz seconded.  Unanimous 5-0.

Respectfully submitted.
Michelle Jervis

Administrative Secretary

Cc:  Documents physically identified, discussed, or considered by the Board
        Appointment letters for election workers, registrar

        Intent to layout Partridge Hill Rd. 

